DEPARTMENT CHAIRS’ MEETING MINUTES
Friday, December 08, 2006

Battle Mountain - #2; Elko – HTC #137; Ely - #112; Pahrump – PVC #124; Winnemucca - #109
Present:  Al Daniels, Frank Daniels, David Ellefsen, Heather Estes, Patty Fox, Genie Goichoechea, Richard Kampf, Jay Larson, Jon Licht, Cyd McMullen, Ed Nickel, Mark Ports, Margaret Puccinelli, Mary Swetich, Pat Warren, Bret Murphy, Garry Heberer, Lynn Mahlberg, Cheryl Gregerson
Creating and Incentive for Syllabus Collection

1. The group discussed a proposal that was provided by Patty Fox. The purpose of the proposed process is to make it easier for adjunct instructors and departments by streamlining required paperwork. 
2. Adjuncts need course information and required paperwork prior to teaching a course. Standardized syllabi templates could be placed on the adjunct faulty web-site. According to the proposal an adjunct instructor would not receive a Letter of Appointment until a syllabus is submitted and approved.  
3. Adjuncts will be encouraged to attend in-service activities and department meetings. 
4. Social Sciences decided to take 100 level classes that are taught by a variety of people and basically created a syllabus model that has some changeable parts. However, the learning outcomes are not changeable. The list of criteria is not self-explanatory; examples and discussions need to be provided for the process to be successful. The model will be distributed to chairs so that further discussion can continue at the next meeting. 
Adjunct Evaluation Process

1. Any full-time faculty may perform adjunct faculty evaluations; it does not have to be the department chair. The designated person performing the evaluation must have knowledge and be familiar with course content. 
2. There is still debate as to whether evaluations should be administered every three years or five years. Chairs expressed concern about the amount of administrative work that continues to be delegated to departments. It is difficult to complete all the duties by the designated timelines. The topic will be discussed again at the next meeting.
Applying Grievance Policy to Online and IAV Courses
1.
Chairs voted unanimously on the following wording change to the GBC catalog:

Current Wording in Catalog – Step One: You must first meet with your instructor to discuss your complaint and attempt satisfactory resolution. If successful, no further action need be taken.

Recommended Change – Step One: You must first communicate with your instructor to discuss your complaint and attempt satisfactory resolution. If successful, no further action need be taken.

2.
The item will be recommended for approval at the December 15 Faculty Senate meeting. 

Policy for Using Vulgar on Insulting Language to Instructors – 
1.
Chairs voted unanimously on the following statement to be added to the GBC catalog (from WNCC recommendation to Online and Web Assisted Faculty):

Student Conduct Policy – insert paragraphs after section (t) on page 28

"Messages, attitudes, or any other form of communication deemed to be outside the bounds of common decency/civility as judged by common standards of classroom behavior (determined, as they would be in a regular classroom, by the instructor) will not be tolerated."

The behavior of GBC students, as member of the Nevada System of Higher Education (NSHE), is governed by GBC and NSHE Code.  Misconduct, as defined and established in the NSHE Code, Title 2, Chapter 6, Section 6.2.2 and the above misconduct as defined by GBC, is subject to Disciplinary Sanctions as defined by NSHE Code, Title 2.

2.
The item will be recommended for approval at the December 15 Faculty Senate meeting. 

3. Lynn Mahlberg informed the group that Faculty Senate Chairs, Vice Presidents for Students Services and Legal are all working on revising the system code. 
Defining the Duties of Department Chairs
1. Postponed until January meeting.
